
From: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, September 10, 2020 10:15 AM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Re: My Neighbor’s Remodel  

Thanks, Sean! We appreciate your keeping us in the loop! This is the same neighbor that had expressed 
some concerns earlier. I have repeatedly tried reaching out to him to discuss this; however, he prefers to 
address his concerns to the city hoping for a favorable resolution. We would also prefer to let the city 
make the final decision and we will abide by it. I had provided our response in the Project Description 
document and it is also given below. Please document and forward it to the deciding body. I have 
reviewed Residential Design Guidelines and I believe we are in compliance to those guidelines. We also 
plan to have fruit trees in both the side yards and they should help mitigate the privacy concerns also. 

Response to neighbor’s privacy concern from the Project Description document: 

The neighbors to our immediate left, at 144 Arroyo Grande Way, have expressed some concerns regarding 
their privacy due to the higher elevation of our home. While we understand their concern, we don’t believe 
that their privacy concerns are valid due to the following reasons: 

1. The floor level of the new house remains the same as the existing house.
2. The existing fence is 7’ tall, with 6’ of regular fence and 1’ of mesh fence, which means

that it is not possible to look over the fence from the floor level of the new home.
3. The neighbor’s house has the garage and family room towards our side elevation. The

Bedroom #2, which aligns with the neighbor’s family room, has no windows on the side
elevation.

4. The Bath #2, attached to Bedroom #2, will have a smoked glass window with no visibility.
5. The media room has windows on the side elevation; however, it predominantly aligns with

the garage of the neighbor’s house.
6. The windows in our garage are at a lower elevation, and they completely align with the

neighbor’s garage.
7. There is no window in the side elevation that could possibly look into the neighbor’s

backyard.
We are very concerned about our privacy, as well as our neighbor’s privacy, and this is why we have 
designed the side elevation so that there is no visibility into our home from outside, and into our 
neighbor’s home from inside our home. 

Best, 
-Yogi
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